
Forest Preserve District 
--� of DuPage County 

3S580 Naperville Road 
Wheaton, IL 60189 

Sent via email: planning@naperville.il.us 

January 28, 2025 

Oriana L Van Someren, Chair 
Naperville Planning and Zoning Commission 
City of Naperville 
400 S. Eagle Street 
Naperville, IL 60540 

Re: Public Hearing Case# 24-1-130, M/1 Homes / Northwoods of Naperville 
1151 E. Warrenville Road, Naperville 
PIN: 08-05-100-028 

Dear Chairperson Van Someren, 

630.933.7200 

TTY 800.526.0857 

dupageforest.org 

The Forest Preserve District of DuPage County recently received a Notice of Public Hearing 
regarding M/1 Homes of Chicago, LLC's Petition for re-zoning, a Conditional Use, a 
Variance, and other necessary variances as it relates to a proposed residential development 
at the aforementioned address. We appreciate receiving timely notification of such requests 
that may have an impact on District property and thank you for the opportunity to comment. 

The proposed development is adjacent to Herrick Lake Forest Preserve ( see aerial photo 
below). Immediately adjacent to the proposed development the Preserve has an ecological 
classification of 3 (second highest ecological classification) and is an old growth Oak forest 
(many 20 + inch diameter Oak trees). The developer's plans provide a 15 foot native 
planting buffer zone adjacent to the Preserve. There are many large Oak trees on the 
developer's property within the 15 foot native planting buffer zone, and the Forest Preserve 
District requests 1) no grading or tree removal be allowed in the 15 foot native planting 
buffer zone to help protect the roots of the Oak trees on the developer's property and within 
the Preserve, 2) root pruning be done at the 15 foot native planting buffer zone line, 3) 
construction fencing and silt fencing be installed at the 15 foot native planting buffer zone 
line, 4) additional Oak trees be planted within the 15 foot native planting buffer zone where 
no trees currently exist, and 5) the 15 foot native planting buffer zone be off limits to 
mowing. 

FYI - At the Forest Preserve District's request, Pulte Homes at their Naper Commons 
development (1,600 feet to the North of the proposed development) agreed to 25 foot buffer 
outlots (w/ native plantings) adjacent to Herrick Lake Forest Preserve and Danada Forest 
Preserve. 






